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The Texas Energy Buyers Alliance (“TEBA”) includes more than 300 employers across Texas.  TEBA companies came to Texas in part because of its dependable, business-friendly energy market.  We count on low-cost, predictable electricity that the state’s national leading energy sources provide.  
TEBA was an active participant in the recent rulemaking on P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.173, Renewable Energy Credit Program.  In particular, we advocated for tracking additional attributes around Renewable Energy Credits (RECs) to give Texans more choices for how they consume energy and account for it.  Tracking attributes, such as a time stamp, are important to account for energy storage and could allow Texas businesses that choose to firm their own power purchases, to do so, as well as eventually enabling certain generation technologies to qualify for important federal tax credits. These or similar attributes will allow for more types of retail and wholesale contracting that will benefit generators and consumers and will ensure Texas remains the leader for American energy production.

Additional matters, such as fractional certificates and secure integration, may be necessary to allow the program to continue to scale. 

We understand that ERCOT would prefer a straight implementation of Renewable Portfolio Standard (RPS) changes to comply with House Bill 1500, and we therefore support this Nodal Protocol Revision Request’s (NPRR’s) swift passage.  However, we ask for ERCOT to commit to a stakeholder process — one beginning in the next six months — which will allow TEBA, ERCOT, or another party to file an NPRR that will fully implement ERCOT’s rights under the new P.U.C. SUBST. R. 25.173 to track additional attributes in energy certificates.  

We look forward to working with ERCOT and other stakeholders in this matter.
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